
WHITE DEER TOWNSHIP
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETING MINUTES

NEW COLUMBIA, PA
December 17, 2019
The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Supervisors of White Deer Township was held on December 17, 2019.   Present were Supervisors Carroll Diefenbach, Larry Seibert, Donald Wilver, Jr , Solicitor Pete Matson, and Secretary Ellie Koveleskie. 
The minutes of the November 26, 2019 meeting were unanimously approved following a motion by Mr. Seibert and seconded by Mr. Wilver.  
PAYMENT OF BILLS
Following a motion by Mr. Seibert and seconded by Mr. Wilver, the Board of the Supervisors voted unanimously to approve the payment of bills as set forth on the bill sheet dated December 17, 2019 totaling $7,735.52.  
OLD BUSINESS
Mr. Wilver discussed the Junk Code Violation of Elmer Straub on Treibly Road and what progress has been made.  He has received a $100.00 fine.  It was discussed getting a lien on the property and that Mr. Wilver is planning on attending the next hearing.  Mr. Wilver is going to get a copy of the judgement and get it to Mr. Matson. 
NEW BUSINESS
A motion was made by Mr. Seibert and seconded by Mr. Wilver to approve the 2020 Annual Budget for all funds the ensuing fiscal year.  All of the Supervisors unanimously approved the motion.  

The following Resolution Number 19-08 was duly adopted: WHEREAS, The Board of Supervisors intends to impose, levy, assess and collect a real estate tax on each dollar of the assessed valuation of taxable real estate property within White Deer Township for General Fund and Fire Protection purposes for the fiscal year 2020 at the rates of sixteen hundredths (0.16 ) of a mill and twenty-four hundredths (0.24 ) of a mill, respectively.  A motion by Mr. Seibert was made and seconded by Mr. Wilver to adopt this resolution and unanimously approved by the Supervisors.
A motion was made by Mr. Wilver and seconded by Mr. Seibert to release $40, 000 of the approximate $100,000 of funds back to Linford Martin. The board unanimously approved this motion and Mrs. Koveleskie is to send a letter SCB Bank.
A motion was made Mr. Wilver and seconded by Mr. Seibert to release $50,000 of the approximate $170,000 back to Aaron Nolt of Nolt Broiler House.  The Township is retaining the rest of the funds because there has been an ongoing issue with excess water and mud on the road.  The board unanimously approved this motion and Mrs. Koveleskie is to send a letter to Fulton Bank.
GAF ISO Plant’s Inspection Report was discussed.  Erosion controls are in place and in good condition for the winter.  The company has been very cooperative and helpful throughout the community. Tentative dates for the White Deer Planning Commision and Supervisor’s meetings were presented.  Furthermore, the  2020 Reorganization meeting shall be held at 8am on Monday, January 7, 2020.   The 2020 Auditors Meeting will be held on Tuesday, January 7, 2020 at 6 pm per Ariana Daub. It was noted by Solicitor Pete Matson that all of the meetings must be advertised to the public in the Standard Journal. 

Mr. Diefenbach mentioned that he was having a difficult time getting in touch with Karen Stamm. Charlene Aleppi left her position and the bank needed to take her off as a signer of checks and require TWO Supervisors’ signatures for any future checks.  It would seem that when this happened, Karen Stamm’s tax account was included in this and it should NOT have been.  It was discussed among the supervisors and Mr. Matson what needed to be done and noted that we must get in contact with Karen Stamm as soon as possible. 
PUBLIC COMMENT  None
PLANNING AND ZONING 
An “Agreement to Remove Structure “ was presented that had been discussed at the last Planning Commission meeting.  Ron and Jamie Stahl of 5361 New Columbia Road, New Columbia, PA 17856 intend to erect a new dwelling on the said real estate and remove the existing mobile home.  The estimated cost to remove the structure is $1,000.00.  As a guarantee that the existing dwelling shall be removed in a timely manner ( within one year ), the township will hold that money for financial security.  An additional $100.00 was secured by the township.  A motion was made by Mr. Seibert and seconded by Mr. Wilver to approve this agreement and the board unanimously agreed.  The agreement was signed by Mr. Diefenbach and Mrs. Koveleskie that evening and signatures from Ron and Jamie Stahl were obtained the next day.
SOLICITOR COMMENT None
.

SUPERVISORS COMMENTS.
Mr. Diefenbach asked for a motion to adjourn, which was then so moved by Mr. Wilver and seconded by Mr. Seibert.
Ellie Koveleskie, Secretary
Donald Wilver, Jr.  Treasurer
“All supporting documents not contained herein are maintained in a separate file at the White Deer Township Municipal Office.”
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